
Town of Bakersfield 

Select Board Meeting 

August 27,2018 

 

 

Present 

David Ovitt    David Houston 

Lance Lawyer    Joss Goss 

Sam Cribb    Kathy Wescom  

Sarah Jo Marcotte   Anissa Sequin  

Cheryl DeRue    

 

David Ovitt brought the meeting to order. 

Minutes from last meeting were reviewed and accepted. 

 

Warrants 

Warrants were reviewed and signed.  

Road     12 & 13-2018        $6,656.36 

Select Board    07-2018       $1,181.08  

Select Board BCC   03-2018        $95.00 

Select Board    21-2018        $20,197.69 

 

Anissa Sequin was present to give the board an update on the clean up project at Brigham 

Academy. The individual that was supposed to remove the scrap materials from the building did 

not show up. Anissa contacted Hogden Brothers to remove materials. 

Anissa reported some teenagers broke into the Brigham Academy and did some spray painting, 

left obscenities on the floor using a material to remove finish from floor and stole soda that was 

stored for the 7th grade fund raiser. The Police were called and gave the kids a citation. 



Anissa will follow through and check into holding these kids accountable for their actions. She 

will keep the Select Board posted by sending Josh an email. 

Anissa stated by October 1st the will be looking for pricing on a shed for storage for the school. 

She also noted there is a 200-year-old oak tree on the property, she will be contacting an 

arborist to determine if the tree can be saved or if it will have to be removed.  

The Select Board will do an inspection of the property September 10th board meeting. 

Kathy noted that Brenda Wescom has resigned as Auditor and Audrey Haselton has resigned as 

Assistant Treasurer/Town Clerk.  

Mercy Heating and Plumbing was called to service the furnace at the Town Clerks Office they 

informed Kathy the system is out dated and needs to be replaced. 

Checking further into transferring to Comcast Kathy found out she was misquoted and 

switching will be more expensive, so we will not be using them.  

Brigham Academy Planning Grant.  

Cheryll DeRue and Sarah Jo Marcotte presented the Municipal Resolution for a Municipal 

Planning Grant that needed to be signed and submitted.  Cheryll brought the board up to date 

on their findings.  This was review by the Select Board and signed. There is a deadline of 

October 1st to apply for this grant.  

Lance stated that the Brigham Academy Building needs a new door and locks to hopefully deter 

anymore vandalism. The Select Board will do a site visit the first portion of the Select Board 

Meeting on September 10,2018.   

 

Josh motioned to adjourn Sam seconded it   


